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Some people who received this message don't often get email from wellglav@hotmail.com. Learn why this is
important

From: Dirk Wells <wellglav@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, March 30, 2024 12:48 PM
To: Staff, CAO (PUC) <consumer.puc@state.mn.us>; MN_PUC_PublicAdvisor
<publicadvisor.puc@state.mn.us>; mikekaluzniak@state.mn.us; suzane.steinhauer@state.mn.us
Cc: brookings2ndcircuit@excelenergy.com
Subject: CAPX2020 Power Line concern

I am writing to express a concern and am not sure where to direct the information. 
Unfortunately, I reside near the CAPX2020 power line in the New Market Township Area. 
 Currently there is a section of the power line where you can physically feel the hum of the
electricity and hear the voltage going through the lines.  I am not sure if this is an anomaly,  or if
it is normal for sections of the line between poles to be so highly charged there is overflow
electrical energy.  I walk along the power line multiple times a week all year long.  I have not
felt or heard this phenomenon before in the line, so I am wondering if something is wrong.  Is
this what happens before there is spark activity that may cause fires to occur?  There are
homes across the street from the super charged power line section.  Is there a way this can be
checked out before the power company cooperative gets permission (because of course that
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is what is going to happen) to add another line to the whole grid?  The area of concern starts at
pole 0960/087 and runs to the next pole north.  Hopefully, this situation can be addressed as
part of a safety assessment before any new lines are added.  Thanks, Vanessa (a concerned
“neighbor” of the CAPX2020 power lines)
 

 




